
NOTICE OF RECEIPT OF BALLOT TITLE 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Sherman County Clerk has received a ballot title for a County 
measure, filed August 16, 2022, for inclusion in the November 8, 2022 General Election.  

Any voter dissatisfied with this ballot title may petition the Sherman County Circuit Court pursuant to 
ORS 250.195, no later than 5:00 PM, August 25, 2022 (7 business days after filing of the ballot title with 
the County Clerk).  

The following ballot title has been provided by Sherman County: 

CAPTION: Concerning Psilocybin manufacturing and service centers in unincorporated Sherman County.  

QUESTION: Shall Psilocybin Product Manufacturing and Service Centers be prohibited in Sherman 
County’s unincorporated areas (outside city limits)? 

SUMMARY: In November 2020, Ballot Measure 109 was passed by electors of Oregon. The Measure 
created a statewide program to allow licensed providers to administer psilocybin-producing mushroom 
and fungi products to individuals 21 years of age or older.  

Measure 109 (codified as ORS 475A.718) allows the governing body of Sherman County to adopt an 
ordinance to be referred to the electors to determine whether the state wide program will be allowed 
to operate within the unincorporated areas (outside city limits) of Sherman County.  

A “yes” vote will prohibit the establishment and operation of Psilocybin Product Manufacturing and 
Psilocybin Service Centers within the unincorporated areas (outside of city limits) of Sherman County.  

A “no” vote will allow establishment and operation of Psilocybin Product Manufacturing and Psilocybin 
Service Centers within the unincorporated areas (outside of city limits) of Sherman County.  

A copy of the ballot title is available on the Sherman County Clerk’s website, www.co.sherman.or.us, or 
can be viewed by contacting the Sherman County Clerk’s office 541-565-3606. 

Kristi Weis 
Sherman County Clerk 


